SAN DIEGO 1.

30th. Anniversary talk gives impetus to plans already under way.

Our Thirtieth Anniversary meeting was a huge success in every way for it brought out some of the "old timers" of the club, men who were on the original Board of Directors in 1921, during the regime of Harry Fraser, president.

The history of our club is very interesting and we look back over a period of now twenty five years or nearly so to find the following names as elected officials as of December 15th, 1920.

District Trustee, Nat McDowell,
President Harry Fraser,
First Vice-Pres, Gilman Gist,
Second Vice-Pres. Chas. Rinehart,
Secretary, Luther Ward,
Treasurer, Homar C. Miller,
Directors, Claude Woolman, George
H. Webb, George Luce, Lacy D.
Jennings, Frederick H. Jones, Clarence English, John B. Osborn and

Herb. L. Sullivan.

From early records we find that the activity of the club was great and a "knock-out" meeting which was a surprise was held at the Hotel Sanford. This meeting was the "brainstorm" of Charles Rinehart, Harry Fraser, Frederick Jones and Clarence English at which the wives of the members were secretly invited to be present. This was the beginning.

Last Tuesday we were favored by having with us several members of the original group, Harry Fraser, again "secretly" invited Gilman Gist, Claude Woolman, George Webb, Luther Ward, John Fraser (president in 1924) and Clarence English, all of whom sat at a special table of "Old-timers" as guests of the Club. It was indeed mighty fine to again have these men with us and we do hope they will not wait so long again before paying us a visit.

Dose of stimulation

Harvey Atherton gave us a serious talk regarding the need of further activity in the club work in Child Welfare and while the talk was somewhat strong, we opine that he really meant to say as the optimist says about a glass

THE KIWANIS TIDINGS



Published weekly by KIWANIS CLUB OF SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA

Chartered December 4, 1920

Subscription price \$4.00 per year in advance "Entered as second-class matter November 7, 1934, at the post-office at San Diego, California, under the Act of March 3, 1879."

International President

BEN DEAN

Grand Rapids, Michigan

District Governor

CHARLES J. GRIFFIN, Beverle Lieutenant Governor

Beverly Hills, Calif. overnor

VON N. MARSHALL, La Mesa

President - - - EDWARD P. SCOTT
Immediate Past President BERMA W. BONHAM
1st. Vice President ANDERSON BORTHWICK
2nd Vice President - A. MONROE SANDERS
Secretary-Treasurer - ROBERT L. MUELLER

DIRECTORS

Richmon Barbour Edson D. Clapp Lawrence Manly L. Glenn Sturgis Elmer O. Busenburg Eugene L. Freeland Clayton A. Phair

Royal L. Thomas

Club Office
857 Seventh Avenue Zone 1 Phone Main 0745
ROBERT L. MUELLER, Editor
Res.: 33 'I' St., Chula Vista Phone C.V. 373

WHERE TO MAKE UP ATTENDANCE

TUESDAY

Brawley, Planters Hotel, 12:10. Ocean Beach, Women's Club, 2160 Bacon, 6:30 Oceanside, Oceanic Cafe, 12:10 San Diego, San Diego Club, 12:10.

WEDNESDAY

Calexico, De Anza Hotel, 12:10. National City, Kiwanis Club House, 12:10. THURSDAY

East San Diego, Masonic Hall, 12:10. Escondido, Jordan's Cafe, 12:15 Yuma, Arizona, Clymer House, 12:10. FRIDAY

El Centro, Barbara Worth Hotel, 12:15. La Jolla, La Valencia Hotel, 12:10. La Mesa, Ernie's Rancho, Highway 80 East of Grossm't p.o. of water, it is really half full while the pessimist says it is half empty.

Our club has done a good work during all these years and the individual members have at all times been very active in child welfare activities and unfortunately the Club has not received the credit for this work that it was entitled to.

Our activities compared with other clubs seem small for we are strategically placed in the position of being a little fish in a big pond whereas most clubs, especially those located in smaller communities are big fish in a small pond. However we do need to get active in this all engaging work of Underprivileged Child work and we are sure that when we start to "count our blessings" we will find that the Club as a whole and the individual members in particular as individuals have done a mighty fine work.

Keep it up fellows, there is great need for this work in our community.

Echos of Carlson's Raiders

Our meeting next Tuesday will be devoted to a talk by Col. Evans F. Carlson. His subject will be "Stepping Stones to Democracy in the Pacific." Don Perkins will be chairman.



Attendance 7abs

Members— please wear your attendance tabs next Tuesday to be be exchanged for higher numbers,



Are you interested in bowling?

Contact-
Ray Murray

Our "MARCH OF DIMES netted the total of \$33.30

OCEAN BRACH

Speaking on the subject of "Religious Liberty" as the main address before the Kiwanis club at this week's meeting Tuesday evening, Rev. Forrest L. Abbott, pastor of the Seventh Day Adventist church at 24th and Broadway, declared that "we should take care to preserve our religious liberty in war as well as in peace time. I believe that every true American is called on to demonstrate his Americanism along that line in war as well as in peace. There is no justice in a legal religion. It is not so important whether God is on our side in this war as it is that we are on God's side. We must never overlook the fact that God's kingdom is one based on love rather than on force of arms."

The speaker prefaced his talk with a resume of the progress toward religious freedom and tolerance in this country from the earliest colonial days.

Dr. Alfred Sand, program chairman for the evening, introduced the speaker.

In observance of the 30th anniversary of the founding of Kiwanis, President Jerry Sullivan called on Dr. Myron Insko to give a synopsis of the highlights of the establishment of Kiwanis.

H. C. Tuller of San Diego was a guest of John E. Loftus.

At next Tuesday's meeting, Commander I. W. Parks will be program chairman and will have Judge Jesse George of San Diego as speaker. The judge will speak of his experiences in the Philippines, where he served as the first American prosecuting attorney.

NEW MEMBERS

Our newest member, the first in 1945 was inducted last Tuesday. He is Frank O. Culy, partner of the Culy Transportation Company with offices at 2205 National Avenue.

Frank has been in San Diego for many years and is well known. He is interested in Golf and is a Past President of the Exchange Club of Southeastern San Diego.

His first assignment was to the Reception Committee where he will get acquainted with the members in a hurry.

Glad to have you Frank and "get acquainted."

Who's who?

President Ed. has again started the nice way of introducing our members by having a three minute talk about a member's business. The first week, Ray Murray talked about the business of Henry Woods and last Tuesday Lee Bannister talked about Paul O. Brown, assistant superintendent of the Western Union in San Diego.

This will go a long way towards making us know each other better so go to it. We might suggest that more time be put into the business end rather than the personal information as we all want to know more about each other's business, where it is and why.

Past Lieutenant Governor Jim

PROGRAM

Tuesday, January 30, 1945 SAN DIEGO CLUB

SPEAKER OF THE DAY

Col. Evans S. Carlson

Subject

"Stepping Stones to Democracy in the Pacific"

PROGRAM CHAIRMAN

T. Don Perkins

Mahood was his own worst enemy when he found out that he, himself had taken someone else's hat at a restaurant last Sunday by mistake of course. He now has his own hat so no one has been a purloiner of hats but himself.